[bookmark: _GoBack]WTHOA BOARD MEETING, Monday, April 27, 2015
Attendees:  Pat G, Jim G, Tracy W., Mike, Deborah W-C., Karen L., Wes C. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:06PM.
Pat presented financials. We have a total in checking and savings of $205688.10 as of today plus $225.54 undeposited funds. We have $99,796.83 in accounts receivable for total assets of $305,710.47.
Update on painting: The Applewood fence painting is in work. 
Canopy repair for Applewood pool, signage for pool, electrical repairs to lights at pool: The sign was declared okay by the contractor, Bill Cole. The new life guard chair is installed. The floors and restrooms have been painted. Having trouble getting a contractor to call back to do canopy repair at Applewood Pool. Swingset has been painted and raised the sand level.
Still need to get the exterminator out to both parks.  Jim proposed to replace three box light fixtures and suggested a limit of $750. Deborah motioned and Karen seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
Repair lights at Falling Leaf entrance – this will be repaired Wednesday, April 29, 2015.
The Castlewood fence painting needs touched up.  Castlewood structure storage closets need cleaned out. The door jam is busted out on one door so screws are installed to keep the door closed. The drainage at the back corner was discussed and possible solutions proposed. This is future work. Talked about having landscaper tasked to empty the trash can and replace the trash bag in it.
Aries fence said they will be done by next Monday at the latest. Rain has caused multiple delays.
Flag replacement at Falling leaf entrance – Jim has purchased three new flags from Gardner Martin. 
Update from Deborah on sidewalk leveling by City – Deborah contacted the city and they will inspect the neighborhood walks and repair those needing work.
The need for a newsletter was discussed. 
Update from Wes on playground bids:
Our original bid was from All Aquatics and Kids Playgrounds, LLC, Christian Tesoriero, Texas Regional Sales Manager (Direct: 979-922-5074 Houston office: 281-671-7352) for a PlayMart structure as presented at the annual election meeting.
I have solicited bids for four designs selected from PlaySense catalog which appears to be a comparable product, not metal pipe (To Be Confirmed).  Office manager Sharon Gibbs (sgibbs@lonestarrecreation.com, T 281-970-9010)  said my request was forwarded to Bryan de la Rua. (bryan@lonestarrecreation.com, cell phone 281-202-9660) who has not contacted me, so I will follow up.
I have also contacted Fun Abounds at fabplaygrounds.com, recommended by Jim’s friend, via their web site and expect to get information and solicit a bid from them. I have not heard from them so will have to follow up with them. Leigh Walden, Sugarland and East Texas Area Rep, 855-ABOUNDS, Ext 126. The fact their web site does not show an area code on the phone number concerns me that it may not be maintained and they may no longer be in business. Their web site shows metal pipe supported structures but they may have a product comparable to PlayMart. 
We need to have benches on the perimeter of the playground.
Removal of walkway trim popping up at Castlewood Park – Jim is going to hire a person to remove the material.
Garage sale – there are volunteers we will invite to a June Meeting.
Roofing – the deed restrictions say the roof must be composition. Wes took an action to ask Amy what the architecture review committee email is aliased to be delivered to currently. Arch_control@wthoa.org.
Acceptance of land at entrance to Castlewood by the Boone family – this was tabled.
Pat raised the issue of insurance and presented the policy limits for the three insurance policies we currently carry. Questions were raised and Pat took actions to clarify and get quotes on some raised.
Motion to adjurn was made and passed unanimously.

